
 

 

Notice of Hearing 

 

A public hearing will be held by the Office of the Ohio Secretary of State Frank LaRose 

on Monday, April 21st, 2025, at 1:00 p.m. in the fourth-floor conference room of the 

Secretary of State’s office located at 200 Civic Center Drive, Columbus, OH 43215. 

 

The purpose of the hearing is to solicit comment on Ohio Administrative Code Rules as 

they pertain to notary procedures. 

 

The specific amended language of the rules can be located on the Register of Ohio’s 

website at https://www.registerofohio.state.oh.us/. The impacted rules are as follows: 

1. 111:6-1-01: Definitions 

2. 111:6-1-02: Notary Commission Education and Testing Requirements 

3. 111:6-1-05: Requirements for Online Notarial Acts 

4. 111:6-1-06: Complaints 

5. 111:6-1-07: Investigations and Discipline 

All interested parties are invited to attend the hearing and present oral and/or written 

testimony. Written comments may also be submitted prior to the hearing to the 

attention of Stephan Shehy, Director of Public Policy and Legislative Affairs, Office of the 

Ohio Secretary of State Frank LaRose, 200 Civic Center Drive, Columbus, OH 43215, or 

sshehy@ohiosos.gov. Should you plan to attend the hearing, please also notify Stephan 

Shehy at least 24 hours prior to the hearing. 
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